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Dear Friends, 

In these unusual times I have found great solace in the psalms. For 
example in Psalm 46 we read, 

óGod is our refuge and strength, 
    an ever-present help in trouble. 
2 Therefore we will not fear, though the earth give way 
    and the mountains fall into the heart of the sea, 
3 though its waters roar and foam 
    and the mountains quake with their surgingé. 
10 He says, ñBe still, and know that I am God; 
    I will be exalted among the nations, 
    I will be exalted in the earth.ò 
11 The Lord Almighty is with us; 
    the God of Jacob is our fortress.ô 

From a human point of view it still feels as if we are in the midst of a 
storm. This week the Covid rate is the highest it has ever been in 
Hartlepool. In the last few days I have heard of three deaths of church 
members or families linked with our parish. One of our local schools has 
been shut for two weeks because of the pandemic. All this means it is 
very hard to plan for services in December let alone Christmas. And 
yeté 
 

We can be still and recall the source of our faith. As the psalmist points 
out God is our refuge and strength, the Lord Almighty is with us. 
Although things may be different, through Advent letôs continue to pray 
the ancient prayer, ôCome Lord Jesus.ô When he comes to us in the face 
of another person, letôs show welcome, encouragement and love. As we 
move into Christmas letôs remember Jesus is called Emmanuel, God with 
us. Looking to January and beyond may we go forward in hope and joy 
as we seek Godôs future.     
 

 Norman 
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Mothers Union 
ñMerry Christmas and a Happy New Yearò 

 
The normal greeting at this festive time. Buté. this past year hasnôt 
been ñnormalò has it? For some, a really difficult time of social 
distancing, keeping away from our normal routines and activities; 
particularly missing our loved ones, hearing of the loss of dear friends 
and unable to celebrate their lives with their families at their funerals; 
missing ñnormalò church services and our usual hurly burly of life as we 
know it. 
 

I have found it really difficult, but have also found joy in having time to 
be quiet, to renew friendships and strengthen new ones, mainly through 
telephone conversations. Iôm grateful to have visitors who check in with 
me regularly and brighten my day (social distancing of course!). Iôve 
found time to read and pray, to listen to what God is saying for the 
future. Some of the jobs that needed doing in the house have actually 
been done ï still more to do however! 
 

Iôve realised how Iôve become used to living at the seaside and am 
taking time to see how beautiful it is and how blessed I am to have been 
able to return to Seaton and Hartlepool after living in the South for so 
long. 
 

Let us keep praying for Mothers Union that all those who are struggling 
may find hope and peace in their situation. ñOur God is a Great Big God 
and he holds us in His handsò, is a favourite song we sometimes sing in 
Family Services. Itôs an uplifting way to chase away the blues, a 
reminder that God really does hold us in His hands in all circumstances 
and changes in our lives now and in the future. 
 

If you need a diary for 2021 or Christmas cards please let me know ï I 
still have some left, also calendars too. 
 

When recently doing my bulbs and pots delivery I was so pleased to be 
able to see you and have a little catch up chat. Please remember to 
pray for our Branch, our Diocese, MU Branches throughout the UK and 
the World. Also pray for our clergy at this busy time for All Saints 
Stranton, for St Lukeôs and St Aidenôs, and for our witness here in this 
town. 
God Bless, Love  
Ann Courtenay 

Our God IS a Great Big God 
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From the Home Front 

 
John 15:2-6 
Every branch in Me that does not bear fruit, He takes away; and every branch that 
bears fruit, He prunes it so that it may bear more fruit. You are already clean because 
of the word which I have spoken to you. Abide in Me, and I in you. As the branch 
cannot bear fruit of itself unless it abides in the vine, so neither can you unless you 
abide in Me. 
 

Over the past eight or more years my garden has not received the attention it really 
required due to working full time and then the increasing care which was required by 
my parents and latterly my brother, interspersed by years of struggling with worn out 
knees and the subsequent replacement operations meant that the óbig stuffô, such as 
tree pruning, just wasnôt tackled. Consequently the buddleia, variegated holly, 
elderberry, mock orange, conifer, lilac, rowan and others (planted and self-seeded or 
offshoots) had grown very tall, very wide and very tangled up with each other! The 
lawn was overshadowed and it was very difficult for the plants in the borders under the 
trees to thrive as they lacked sunlight. In addition they blocked light from my 
neighbourôs garden tooé 
 

So as the autumn progressed and the leaves fell we 
called in the tree surgeons! The result was quite 
shocking ï the trees looked as if they had been 
brutalised. The garden felt exposed and overlooked as 
we could now see the houses around us for the first 
time in years! But the scripture about ópruning the vineô 
came immediately to mindé I know that during the 
winter the trees will rest and gather strength and that 
come the spring there will be new growth and energy 
in the trees. Those that have been removed will have 
enabled the others to have more room and to grow into better shapes and for the 
blossoms and fruits to be even more abundant. 

 

 
Again Jesus spoke to them, saying, ñI am the light of the world. Whoever follows me 
will not walk in darkness, but will have the light of life.ò  John 8:12  
 

Another bonus is the amount of light which now floods the whole garden. This will 
enable ground plants to grow with new vigour, plus I can hang out my washing in the 
sunshine! 
 

Our lives also need the expert pruning of our gardener God to enable us to thrive, to 
expand in the right way and to bear more and better quality fruit in this world. So donôt 
be dismayed if God seems to be working quite ferociously in your life at this time- 
things will change in the new season He is planning for you. 
J.A.R. 
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Barbara Butcher and  
St Matthewôs Community Centre 

 

After many years of faithful service on the St Matthewôs Centre Committee, 
Barbara Butcher is standing down from her role as treasurer on the 
Committee. Barbara has been absolutely key to making St Matthewôs 
Community Centre what it is today - a lively, self-financing Community Hub. 
Barbara has secured a remarkable number of grants to refurbish the entire 
building, renew the roof and more recently to build the extension. We are 
extremely grateful to Barbara for all her conscientious work over the years 
and extend a huge Thank You from all within the church and parish. 
 

If any parishioners or members of the community would like to join the 
Committee there is space for you. On Wednesday 20

th
 January at 1.30pm 

we will be holding an Annual Meeting to elect the post holders on the 
Committee. Nominations for the post holders need to be received by Carol 
Laud 2 weeks before the meeting. All are welcome to this meeting.  

 

Geoff Webster 
 

At 85 years of age, and after 18 years in retirement, Geoff has now decided 
stand down from active ministry (permission to officiate). In retirement Geoff 
initially helped out across the deanery, but more recently he has mainly 
helped with our Wednesday Holy Communion services. Geoff, we look 
forward to many more yearsô fellowship with you. Thank you for your ministry 
amongst us, and in less restricted times letôs all celebrate your ministry 
amongst us properly. 

Norman 
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Remembrance Sunday 2020 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hartlepool Communities of Hope Team 
 

The Team now has a Facebook page so you can be informed and support 

their work and become involved in our community plans with them: https://

www.facebook.com/hartlepoolcoh. Although Lockdown has meant they 

have attended firstly to work based around St Aidanôs Kitchen, all three 

parishes are involved in areas such as schools engagement and outreach 

with asylum seekers and rough sleepers, and our active support is 

needed. 


